
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– August 22, 2022 
 

Present:   Margo Connors, Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield 

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will meet Rosalind Page from ACT on August 29th @ 5:30 pm.  

 

The Sugar Hill Select Board and the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission will write a letter in 

support of the Override of HB1454. 

 

The board would like to meet with department heads more regularly.  Jennifer will set up. 

 

CHRIS ELLMS met with Minnie Cushing and Grant Ruggles in regard to roadside mowing.  

Chris will talk with Doug Glover and set up a plan to notify when the roadside mowing is 

happening.  Perhaps in the newsletter.   

 

Ski Hearth Farm will be applying  for a Shoreland Protection permit as designed by Sean 

Sweeney. Jennifer will remind the property owner that if events are going to be held on the 

property they will need to apply for the Special Exception for Events. 

 

Margo reviewed the NH Solid Waste Management Plan and will reply with comments in regard 

to realistic funding sources and timelines.  Also, how they will communicate with existing 

facilities. 

 

The board was notified by the town Attorney that Fairpoint vs Town of Sugar Hill  suits have 

become Voluntary Non-Suits.  

 

Chris spoke with Edith Tucker in regard to HB 1454 and also with Fred Anderson.   

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building on Monday, Thursday and Friday mornings 

for Bone Builders and Saturday mornings for the Art Classes. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of August 8, 2022, 2022 seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. ELLMS  the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday August 29, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


